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As I tap away on the keyboard it’s the end of May. The sun has been, gone and returned
several times.   Perhaps we’ll have a bumper Summer after all.

In the church calendar, celebrations of the Ascension of Christ and the promised arrival of the
Holy Spirit at Pentecost, have passed.

At the Ascension, forlorn disciples found themselves at a complete loss.   Highly confused,
they were thinking ‘Now what?’, as the resurrected body of Christ disappeared into a cloud
on a mountain side.   The risen Christ had walked and chatted to his disciples. He had shared
bread and wine with them, the very elements shared in Eucharist down the ages.   He had
proved he was alive, real and had an appetite, yet he still bore all the scars of his death.   He
promised his followers support when he had gone so they would be able to tell the world the
good news of what his death and resurrection meant.

The second celebration, that of Pentecost, saw the arrival of the Holy Spirit, the promised
‘support’. It transformed very ordinary people, giving them the confidence to tell anyone and
everyone the Good News that following Christ’s teachings and his straightforward rules for
life there could be a better world. The instructions? Love God, meet up as ‘God’s Family’; share
and care for all; and go and support where there is need and, He would be with you and in
you all the way. No Holy huddle this. It is a tough journey.

Well now, I did notice that amid all that ‘churchy’ excitement Spring bloomed. Summer arrived,
for a week, then the water returned. ‘Growing rains’ some call them, warm and encouraging.
Growing crops, often patchy from too much rain in winter, are now straining to grow from
drying, cracking Lincolnshire clay. Surely, the water tables are high enough to support a
bumper crop this year. Farmers deserve it after the saturating months we have had.   We all
know that drying up too much too quickly can cause just as many problems so let’s hope
and pray for fair weather. My runner beans and carrots have been a germination disaster.

That Summery week in May saw the BBQ dusted off and fired up. Delicious grilling aromas
joined the scent of flowers, spreading themselves on the air. Amid all the demands of our
tricky lives, in an unsettled world, I hope you will have time to be light-hearted, holiday and
relax with family and friends and smell the roses.   Perhaps you could ponder and reflect on
Ascension and Pentecost, on how the Christian Church was born and what it might mean to
you.   It was incredible to see Michael Palin on his Nigeria journeys a few weeks ago very
clearly staggered by church worship in Lagos where a hundred and twenty-five thousand
were attending regularly. Church can look dreary from the outside, even drying up, not your
cup of tea. However, it might be just what you need to make life’s journey a better experience.
You’ll even get the cup of tea.

A glass of wine and bread say it all ……… (but don’t forget the cheese).

God Bless,
George

Lay Chair Mutterings ...
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Who's Who in the Group
Priest in charge  : Vacancy - Contact Partnership Office

Lay Minister
Ann South,  01507 313792

Partnership Office

Debbie Knight, South Wolds Group Administrator, 01507 525600

Caroline Taylor, Safeguarding coordinator, 01507 343352

Group Parish PCC
Lay Chair : George Ward, 01507 313419
Secretary : Vacant .
Treasurer : Sally Cosgrove, 01507 343788

VCC Church Wardens, Treasurers and Secretaries
Asterby : Sally Cosgrove, 01507 343788

Benniworth : No VCC

Biscathorpe (closed)  Church DAC at the Diocese of Lincoln

Burgh-on-Bain Judith Varley, 01507 313342   Beverlee Bird, 01507 313667
George Ward 01507 313419

Donington-on-Bain Graham & Lynne Parkinson,  01507 343500
Rosemary Parkinson, 01507 343242

Gayton John Needham, 01507 313265  Ann Needham,  01507 313628

Goulceby Caroline Taylor, 01507 343352  Sylvia Taylor-Reed, 01507 343342

Ranby Jonathan Booth (acting), 01507 343278
Russ Hibbins (acting) 01507 343581 - Di Eddington, 01507 343336

Scamblesby Derek Elmhirst, 01507 343631  Peter Myers, 01507 343680

Stenigot Linda Gravells, 01507 343225
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Benniworth Parish Council
https://benniworth.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk

Minutes of Annual Public Meeting, Held at the Heaneage Arms on Thursday, 16th
May 2024

Present : Cllrs. Stewart (chair), Olivant, Raynor, Dyas, Chetwynd – Talbot.

Clerk – D Bailey

Apologies : Cllr South

11 members of the public from Benniworth Parish

1.  The chair introduced the new clerk, and who gave a brief outline of his previous
experience. The new clerk, David Bailey, joined the Council on 16th May 2024. David
was the clerk to Owston Ferry Parish Council some years ago, so comes to us with
a great deal of previous experience.

2.  The chair then referred to the recent questionnaire sent out to all members of the
Parish. A return of 67% was recorded, which was based on 87 questionnaires
distributed across the Parish. Cllr Raynor having compiled the response, noted that
a village community ranked very highly, and that many of the events itemised were
regarded as enjoyable, albeit attendance at church was ranked quite low. There
was a reasonable spread of preference for communication methods. Copies of the
responses will be available on the website.

3.   Specific items raised :

a.  Grass verge cutting. Concerns that grass verge cutting was not being carried out,
the chair assured residents that Mr. Olivant was undertaking this.

b.  Bus timetable. The bus timetable is not easily available. Action – clerk to put a
copy in the website.

c. Overhead power lines Concern over the lack of progress on removing the
overhead power lines Action  chair to contact James Cousins to request a report on
progress and reasons for the delays
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d.   Speeding : a lengthy and detailed discussion ensued with regard to the complexities
of government legislation regarding the implementation of speed limits in rural up
areas. The lack of a 30mph speed limit in Benniworth has been an ongoing issue for a
considerable length of time. A number of residents put forward their views and concerns
over the safety of people in the village. There are also ongoing concerns about the
speed of vehicles travelling along Caistor High Street which should be taken into
consideration in any investigations. Action- although no clear conclusions could be
reached as a result of the meeting, the Parish Council agreed to investigate the matter
further with the relevant authorities.

e. Activities One of the main concerns over the implementation of an activity
programme is the lack of a suitable venue. Although St.Julians church has been used
in the past, its future is in doubt due to the lack of worshippers, and the physical state
of the building. Cllr. South submitted, in her absence, a report on the situation outlining
the issues surrounding the future of the church. Potentially it could be used for the next
three years, after which its physical condition may have deteriorated. The chair asked
if residents wanted a Christmas Carol service in the church, and this was roundly
supported

A number of Residents stated that the land behind Tennyson Avenue had been used
in the past, and that the Heneage Arms is available for both inside and outside events.

It was further noted that South Willingham and East Barkwith with also have facilities
that could be used, and so it would make sense to use existing facilities rather than
seeking funding for a new facility in Benniworth that would require both capital and
revenue funding.  It was agreed that some form of village committee would be required,
and various ways of starting it up were discussed.

Action – that Cllr. Chetwynd-Talbot to consult and compile  a second survey be
questionnaire, and two events be agreed and volunteers sought.  Action – Cllr. Raynor
to distribute the questionnaire.

The chair asked if the parishioner who looks after Neighbourhood Watch needed any
help, but it was stated that this organisation no longer exists, and that additional help
was not required.  The chair thanked everyone for attending, and for their valuable
contributions.  The meeting closed at 20.20

Next meeting 26th June at 7pm at St Julians Church
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FOR SALE
Vintage Wooden Boot Tree £45
S. American/Columbian mutli-striped coloured Poncho, unworn as new £30
TV/DVD Console 44x90x50cms, solid wood,in-built storage cupboard,VGC £75
Retro  Coat Stand, Chrome,appr. 6'  £20
Gents 'Saracen' Trail Bike, Shimano gears x18, Gell sprung saddle, flask holder  £50
5x vintage white heavy cotton sheets, vgc (1x minor mark);  X2 Jonelle no.4,
250x220 appr.; 2x Riggs, 240x190 appr.;1x other Jonelle 250x220. 1x fitted white
240x140 appr. £55 the lot
Vintage Hand-Embroidered Set Egyptian White Cotton Duvet cover/4x
pillowcases. Excellent Condition. unused £75
Black & Decker Classic 70's Orange Percussion Drill., circa '77. Gd.Cond., Serviced
1994, unused since.£35 ono. Alan, Scamblesby 343820

For Sale / Wanted
To advertise FOR SALE items please submit details to Sue. Tel 07826 772452 or email moomoski@btinternet.com    £2 per item listed to advertise

FOR SALE
Assorted Pilates/Exercise Equipment
To include: 1 larges exercise ball; 2 soft Pilates balls; athletes roller massage stick;
long roller; massage balls; massage hedgehog; balance board; misc bands.
£25 or nearest offer Tel 07778 149185 (Benniworth)

Now Ended
Polly and her family
would like to thank

everyone who donated
cans to this appeal.

We have raised a sum of
£200 towards Polly's trip to

Mozambique
Thank you

FOR SALE
80 bottle wine storage rack - Wood and metal
£20 07826 772452 (Benniworth)
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Scamblesby Village Event
at St. Martin’s Church

on Saturday 24th August, from 1pm to 5pm

Donations in lieu of entry fee, all proceeds to St. Martin’s Church

Art and Craft stalls from local artists
Teas and refreshments

Treasure Hunt planned to start around 2pm
small entry fee for this

Display of art from Scamblesby Primary School pupils
Cake Baking competition

Flower and Vegetable stall with prizes for the best exhibits
Church Wildlife and Nature area information

Deadline for next Newsletter  - All articles and adverts for inclusion in the September
to October 2024 edition to be with Sue, on 07826 772452 or email: moomoski@btinternet.com
by 15th August at the latest.  Please let me have your items written out, or, preferably emailed,
as you would like them to appear, and as early as possible, please don’t wait until the deadline.
To place an advert please contact Sue on the above number.  All items on behalf of the
church have no charge.  Any other events or adverts will have a minimal charge.  This helps to
maintain and develop your newsletter. Contact Sue by email here at moomoski@btinternet.com

Stamps, foreign coins, banknotes and postcards, used or new, are still being collected by
Sue.  All these items can be placed in the ‘stamp collection boxes’ in most of the churches or
directly to me at Bramley House, Benniworth. 07826 772452. Used printer cartridges can
be left in the Benniworth Bus Shelter.
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Donington-on-Bain Parish Council
https://donington-bain.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk

doningtononbainpc@gmail.com
Newsletter - July 2024

Speeding
Your parish needs you ...
Further volunteers are needed.

At the request of parishioners, the Parish Council has purchased a
speed gun.   We need more volunteers to run the programme.
Full training will be given.  If you are willing to join the speed gun team
please contact Dave Bellamy on 01507 343862 or a Councillor.

 Dates of next Parish Council meetings :
Tuesday 4 June at 7.30 pm & Tuesday 2 July at 7.30 pm

Mobile Library Service

For enquiries or renewals contact the customer service centre on 01522 782010

Donington on Bain, Post Office : Arrives 10.00am - departs 10.30am
Benniworth, Tennyson Close : Arrives 10.45am - departs 11.15pm

Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec

18th 15th 12th 10th 7th 5th

click &
collect
service

please note NOW Thursdays
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Open Gardens at Goulceby

The day dawned bright ,sunny and warm for
our Open Gardens event on June 2nd run
by the Friends of All Saints Church,
Goulceby.

 Visitors from our group of parishes and
from further afield flocked to see 7

gardens , and to enjoy teas and cakes at the
church. The plant stall and raffle were also well supported. Over

£1000 was raised for the church restoration fund, a fantastic amount, with
huge thanks to all the helpers, gardeners and visitors who gave so generously.
Most importantly, everyone enjoyed their afternoon and commented on the
beautiful gardens and friendly atmosphere.

 With thanks to all for supporting our village church, Caroline

Donington on Bain Village Hall Events Round-up

The Village hall is thriving with several activities
going on throughout the week.
The first Thursday of the month is Coffee, Cake
and Chat at 10.30am although the next one will be
on 11th July due to the Election the previous week.
Everyone is welcome and cake or biscuits are always
welcome. It is an ideal way to meet other residents of
the village and have a good natter.

Regular events are Tai Chi on Monday afternoons at 2pm, this is a gentle form of
movement which is suitable for absolutely anyone. The cost for this is £7 and you
can drop in and out as necessary. Just turn up.
There are 2 classes of Pilates, the first one is on a Tuesday at 11am and the second
one is Wednesday evenings at 7pm. There is plenty of room in the Tuesday morning
class. The cost for these classes is £9 or if you pay monthly, which most of us do. it
drops the cost to £7 a class.
Please look at the noticeboard at the hall for contact details ...
or ring Barbara Mohan 07540 895283
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The Lincolnshire Wolds, a hidden gem nestled in the heart of England, boast
a timeless beauty that captivates all who venture into its undulating
landscapes. Characterized by rolling hills, meandering streams, and
picturesque villages, this Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty offers a serene
escape from the bustling world.
As dawn breaks, the Wolds unveil a breathtaking tapestry of colours – the
soft hues of the morning sun casting a warm glow upon the fields. The gentle
slopes and valleys, adorned with patchwork quilts of green and gold, create
a harmonious symphony of nature's palette. Each season paints its own
masterpiece, from the vibrant blossoms of spring to the golden harvest of
autumn.
Tranquil footpaths wind through the Wolds, inviting explorers to wander and
discover the hidden charms of this idyllic region. Ancient woodlands whisper
tales of bygone eras, while quaint villages with thatched cottages preserve
the charm of a simpler time. The juxtaposition of history and nature
intertwines seamlessly, offering a sense of timelessness that lingers in the air.
Wildlife flourishes in this bucolic haven, where the call of skylarks mingles with
the rustle of leaves in the wind. Meadows burst with the vibrant hues of
wildflowers, attracting butterflies and bees in a delicate dance. The Wolds,
a haven for bird watchers, provide a sanctuary for various species, making
it a paradise for those seeking solace in the beauty of the natural world.
The Wolds' charm extends beyond the daylight hours, as the night sky
reveals a celestial masterpiece. Far from the city lights, the stars glitter
overhead, creating a celestial canvas that invites contemplation and
wonder. The Lincolnshire Wolds offer a serene retreat for stargazers, a place
where the cosmos paints its own spellbinding spectacle.
In conclusion, the Lincolnshire Wolds stand as a testament to the enduring
beauty found within the English countryside. With its rolling hills, charming
villages, and harmonious blend of nature and history, this hidden jewel
beckons those in search of tranquility and timeless allure. The beauty of the
Lincolnshire Wolds lies not only in its landscapes but also in the profound
sense of connection it fosters with the natural world, making it a destination
that leaves an indelible mark on the hearts of those who venture into its
embrace.
     Text : ChatGPT     Images : Bing Image Creator

Sub editors notes and thoughts ... during the bi-monthly process of putting this publication together I
found myself reaching for what we used to call 'banked articles'.  Essentially filler material to occupy a
page at the last minute, should a story not quite be ready, or simply if there just wasn't enough news of the
day. Well dear reader, I had none to offer.  This presented me with a dilemma, what could I possibly do to
fill the space? Fret not, recently I've been playing with, and admittedly using, AI (Artificial Intelligence) to
both write things for me and often design things too.  Sacrilege?  Read on.  I find these tools both fascinating,
and to a certain extent, worrying. The more technical the question you ask AI, the more accurate the
response.  Where it falls down is when asking AI for its take on something very close to your heart, or, deeply
personal or obscure.   So I simply asked it this, "... write me a short essay on the beauty of the Lincolnshire
Wolds, and also create me a few 'paintings' of the Wolds "  - it was entirely happy to oblige, and the whole
process took around 45 seconds.  AI is the future? ... you be the judge ....
Karl Kay, Donington on Bain, an actual real person, honestly, until the next edition when it'll probably be AI.



AONBs have been rebranded as National Landscapes which includes the
Lincolnshire Wolds

In 2019, an extensive review of Areas of
Outstanding Natural Beauty (AONBs) and
National Parks in England was published
by Julian Glover. The review included the
recommendation that AONBs were
rebranded as National Landscapes to
strengthen them with new ‘purposes,
powers and resources’.

In 2022, the government responded to the
Glover Landscapes Review and agreed
that the national significance of AONBs should be ‘reflected in their name’.
As such, work has been undertaken with the National Association for AONBs
which, going forward, shall be known as ‘National Landscapes’. The
rebranding was launched on the 22 November 2023.

Rebrand reasoning

The rebranding of the AONBs in England as National Landscapes shall
strengthen their purpose, bringing them in line with National Parks. The shift
should also enable additional funding sources and an increase in the profile
of AONBs nationally.

AONBs will not become planning bodies as National Parks are, but it is likely
that we could see the introduction of additional powers. This will enable the
AONBs to provide comments that carry a further weight in the assessment of
planning applications than existing. It could ultimately lead to further difficulty
for those wishing to undertake development within these designated areas,
bringing constraints in line with those already experienced by members living
within National Parks.

Lincolnshire Wolds AONB,
now a National Landscape

Read more here .... www.cla.org.uk/news/aonbs-to-be-rebranded-as-national-landscapes
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South Willingham Parish and Village Hall Activities
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Pest Detective Ltd.
Pest Control

All your Pest Control needs by your local family company

Tel Andy on
07707 727 770
andy@pest-detective.com

www.pest-detective.com
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New Builds - Extensions - Alterations

Multi Fuel & Wood Burning Stoves
HETAS APPROVED INSTALLER



Asterby Parish Services and Events
Date Location Service Time

7th July
St. Julian's Church,

Benniworth Morning Praise 10am

14th July
All Saints Church

Goulceby Holy Communion* 9.30am

14th July
St. Helen's Church

Burgh on Bain Evensong* 11am

21st July
St. Andrew’s Church,
Donington on Bain Holy Communion 10am

28th July
St Martin’s Church,

Scamblesby Holy Communion  10am

For many years now the ministry and concerns of our Parish have been supported,
anonymously, in prayer by a small group of people making up the Parish Prayer Circle. As
the needs, both of the Church and World increase, the value and importance of this Ministry
of Prayer also increases and we are looking for others to join us in prayer during these troubled
and worrying times. If you think you would like to be part of our Prayer Circle and would
like to find out more, please give me a ring and I’ll put you in the picture.  In the meantime, if
you would like a friend, or a particular situation, to be remembered by our Prayer Circle, do
please contact Ann on 01507 313792

MIDWEEK 9.30 am CELTIC MORNING PRAISE SERVICES.  Sadly these services
have had to be discontinued for the time-being.  There is however a 9.30am
service of HOLY COMMUNION every Wednesday in St. Mary’s Church, Horncastle.
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Asterby Parish Services and Events
Date Location Service Time

4th August
St. Julian's Church,

Benniworth Pet Service ** 10am

11th August
St. Helen's Church

Burgh on Bain Morning Praise 10am

18th August
St. Andrew’s Church,
Donington on Bain Holy Communion 10am

18th August
St German's Church,

Ranby Holy Communion *  3pm

25th August
St Martin’s Church,

Scamblesby Morning Praise  10am

25th August
St Nicholas Church,

Stenigot Holy Communion * 3pm

1st September
St. Julian's Church,

Benniworth Holy Communion 10am

1st September
All Saints Church

Goulceby Harvest Thanksgiving * 6pm

*    please note time of these services
**  all pets (and their owners!) Very welcome to this service which, if possible, will take
place outside.
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Asterby and Goulceby Parish Council
http://asterby-goulceby.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk

Annual Parish Meeting
The annual parish meeting took place at the Three Horseshoes on Tuesday 28th May
at which four parish residents and the elected district councillor were in attendance.
The Chairman of the Parish Council (Jon Mold) welcomed all to the meeting and
thanked the other two parish councillors (Ian Taylor and Graham Johnson) for their
work on the council over the last 12 months. He also thanked Diane De Halle for her
work as clerk and responsible finance officer over the last 12 months.
A short report was read out to the meeting highlighting the work of the parish council
over the last year. Particular reference was made to the new notice board in Goulceby
which had been funded by an ELDC community grant. Mention was also made of
the three current vacancies on the parish council noting that with only three current
parish councillors the council was only just quorate and the quest would continue to
find more people to volunteer to serve as parish councillors.
As previously reported, should anyone be interested in becoming a Parish Councillor
they should contact the Parish Clerk (Diane De Halle) by emailing Diane at
agparishcouncil@gmail.com .
The current councillors are:
Jon Mold (Chair) - Sycamore Lodge, Goulceby
Ian Taylor - Lavoir, Goulceby
Graham Johnson - Lindores, Goulceby
Contact details are on the Council's website which can be found at:
https://asterby-goulceby.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk/
The efforts of the church restoration fund raisers were also acknowledged at the
meeting.
One member of the parish asked for feedback on experiences of other parish
members around Quickline, the fast broadband provider in the village. One member
of the council advised that their Quickline installation had been operational for over
six months now with no issues at all and the claimed speeds were being achieved and
maintained. Another member confirmed that their installation was fully up and
running without any ongoing issues. However, the initial installation had not gone quite
as smoothly as they would have liked due to issues with a nearby pole not being
resolved as quickly as they should have which required several visits to resolve. Overall
though, it was confirmed that the general feedback from residents who had switched
had found it to have been worthwhile and without issues.



Thanks were recorded for the use of the Three Horseshoes and All Saints for the
council's meetings during the year.

Annual meeting of the Parish Council
The annual meeting of the parish council also took place on 28 th May with most of
the time being taken up by the annual year-end formalities around governance and
finance. The conclusion of the Auditor who reviewed all aspects of governance and
finance was that “the council is well governed”.
Each year the authority prepares an Annual Governance and Accountability Return
(AGAR). The AGAR has been published by the council. Any person interested has the
right to inspect and make copies of the AGAR, the accounting records for the financial
year to which it relates and all books, deeds, contracts, bills, vouchers, receipts and
other documents relating to those records must be made available for inspection by
any person interested. For the year ended 31 March 2024, these documents will be
available on reasonable notice by application to:  Mrs Diane De Halle Parish Clerk &
RFO  agparishcouncil@gmail.com .

The inspection period commences on Monday 3 June 2024 and ends on Friday 12 July
2024.  The date and time of the next parish council meeting is Monday 2nd September
at 7pm. (Venue to be confirmed).

Callconnect App
There is now a convenient way to book your bus with a new app.
It allows easier access and more control to book, track and manage your Callconnect
rides. The app is available for all devices and is easy to use.  Simply download and
register your details. Select your pick up and drop off points and let the app do the rest.
Once you're booked, get on board and travel with Callconnect to your destination.
New Environment Crime enforcement officers to tackle on-street litter and dog fouling
in East Lindsey.
Environmental Crime enforcement officers will soon be taking to the streets in East
Lindsey.  The team will be walking around the district's tourist centres, towns and
villages in a bid to enforce and educate people on such things as deliberately dropping
litter and those who fail to pick up after their dog or fail to be able to provide the means
to pick up after their dog. The officers will begin patrolling areas of East Lindsey later
this month and will be issuing £150 fixed penalty notices to those who are caught
breaking the rules. Anyone who does not discharge their liability by paying the fine will
face prosecution in court. As well as dog fouling and litter, the team have also been
given the powers to deal with other environmental crime such as fly-tipping and



graffiti. Some of their work will be carried out using information passed to us by members
of the public and local councillors.  It is hoped that the environmental crime enforcement
officers will deter irresponsible behaviour and encourage people to dispose of their
rubbish more responsibly and keep East Lindsey at its best for residents and visitors.

Disposal of household waste
The guidance below was received from the Association of Local Councils and we
thought it might be useful to share it.
Your household waste must be disposed of correctly. If you're giving it to someone else,
you must make sure that they're legally allowed to take it. You could be fined if you give
your household waste to someone who is not legally allowed to take it. What counts as
household waste is any waste that comes from your household. It can include:
your usual household rubbish unwanted or unusable items such as old mattresses,
furniture or electrical items, garden waste, oils and paints, scrap metal such as old car
parts, septic tank sludge
DIY waste such as rubble, timber or bricks.

What to do with household waste
Most of your usual household rubbish can go in the bins provided by your local council.
For rubbish that you cannot put in the bins, you can:
arrange a special collection for large waste items (for example, an old mattress or fridge)
www.gov.uk/collection-large-waste-items.  Dispose of garden waste through your local
council www.gov.uk/garden-waste-disposal. take your waste to the household waste
and recycling centre run by your local council, take your waste to a permitted private
waste site, use a registered private business that provides a waste collection service -
for example, a skip company or household clearance service, and get a receipt.
give old electrical items to retailers when you buy new electrical items from them with
the same function - for example, you can give a shop your old kettle when you buy a
new one, give away or sell reusable items - for example, by giving items to a charity
shop. If you use a private business that provides a waste collection service, you must
check the company is on the register of waste carriers. If you give your waste to
someone who cannot legally take it and you did not do the necessary checks on them,
you might: have to pay a fixed penalty notice' to your local council
be prosecuted and have to pay a higher penalty - for example, if you do not pay your
penalty notice on time or if you've previously had a penalty notice for a similar offence.
This could happen, for example, if something that has been fly-tipped (dumped illegally)
is identified as yours.
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a Blooming Great
Tea Party

on Sunday 18th August,
from 2pm to 4pm

WHICH WAY, FORD WAY,
GOULCEBY, LN11 9WD

This is not a ticketed event; a minimum donation of  would be
very much appreciated, for unlimited tea, coffee, and cake , and also live music
donated by Jeff and his amazing band.  Please bring along your own table and
chairs, and bring friends.  Donations of quality raffle prizes gratefully received.

Every penny raised will go to Marie Curie. We look forward to hearing from you.

RSVP please to Maggie and Roger Lindley on 01507 343007, or at
Which Way, Ford Way, Goulceby, LN11 9WD by the end of July.
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Prodigy II 14.5' Canoe
Complete with spray deck, paddles, portage trolley and
buoyancy aids, Cost £900. Stored under cover. Little used
£450 01507 343614 or 07769 717965 Martin, Goulceby

For Sale

Now reduced
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For your small Plumbing Repairs
Taps, Toilets, Radiator Valves, etc

Also Painting and Decorating

T : 01507 343007
M : 07908 183 283

Cook & Son

NICEIC Approved - Part P Registered
Trustmark Approved

Solar Panels - Battery Storage
Electric Vehicle Charging Points

Electric Gate Automation

01507 343144



Box Office Tel 01507 600350

Tickets are available online 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.
Tickets can also be purchased by calling the Box Office
Open Monday to Saturday 10am -1pm or visiting www.louthriverheadtheatre.com
Online booking for any performance closes one hour before curtain up.
On performance days the Box Office is open for 45 minutes prior to curtain up.

JULY
WEDNESDAY 3RD – SATURDAY 6TH

VARIOUS TIMES
BLAZE – BEAUTY AND THE BEAST

SUNDAY 7TH 7.00PM QUIZ NIGHT

FRIDAY 12TH 8.00PM LOUTH COMEDY NIGHT

SATURDAY 13TH 7.30PM THE JAM’D

FRIDAY 26TH 7.30PM A MIDSUMMER NIGHT’S DREAM

SATURDAY 27TH 7.30PM
 POPULAR! LOUTH PLAYGOERS SUMMER

CONCERT

AUGUST
THURSDAY 1ST – SATURDAY 3RD

7.30PM
 LEGALLY BLONDE

SEPTEMBER

TUESDAY 10TH – SATURDAY 14TH

VARIOUS TIMES
LOUTHPLAYGOERS - LAST OF THE SUMMER
WINE
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Lincolnshire Pain Clinic
Camille Bennett BSc (Hons) MBAcC MAA

www.lincolnshirepainclinic.co.uk

Extensive range of physical therapies, Specialising in pain management.
Acupuncture, Tui-na - Deep Tissue Massage, Hopi ear Candling,
Cupping, Hot Stone Massage, Detox and Cellulite Reduction, Massage & more.
Home visits or clinic-based appointments.

Tel : 07742 290845
Also Visit  www.lincolnshireequinechiro.co.uk
for McTimoney animal chiropractic, massage and manipulation
for your four legged friends

Lincolnshire pain clinic

Lincolnshire equine chiro
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Good Life Meats
Pedigree Rare Breed Oxford and
Sandy Black Pork
Slow Grown Lamb and Hogget

Oxford Sandy and Black is one of the oldest pig breeds native to Britain. The
breed has twice neared extinction but is slowly recovering.
Full traceability direct from the farmer with low food miles.
Purchase in boxes or individual cuts either fresh or frozen.

We are a smallholding based in Scamblesby with fresh produce regularly
available throughout the year. For more information or orders, please contact:

Russ: 07968 769251 Liz: 07534 248148 Good.life.meats@gmail.com
Follow us on Facebook “The Gleeson’s Good Life”

Lamb and Hogget - Butchered to order

Half £90 / Whole £170

Pork Box 1 - £42.50
Our smallest Box. Perfect for those

with limited freezer space.

1 Kg Leg or Shoulder Joint
4 Chops or Leg Steaks

2.5 Kg of Sausages or Burgers

Pork Box 2 - £75

A medium box with a good selection
of joints.

1.5Kg Leg Joint
1.5 Kg Shoulder Joint

1 Kg Belly Joint
4 Chops or Leg Steaks

2.5 Kg of Sausages or Burgers
Sausages - £4.95 per 500g pack or 5

packs for £22.50 - variety of flavours

Burgers - £4.95 per pack of 4 or 5
packs for £22.50

99% pure Pork Burgers seasoned
with a hint of Oregano.

Leg, Shoulder, Belly and Loin Joints all available on or off the bone just ask.

Bacon

£4.00 for a 200g pack
3 packs for £11
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Phil Bennett
Established 1977     -    C & P Heating

Cawkwell House, Cawkwell LN11 9SG
01507 343551 or mobile 07889 685003

Oil Service Engineer

Central Heating Repairs

New Boiler Installations

Aga, Rayburn and Stanley Cookers serviced
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vikingsretreat.com
Whatsapp, call or Text 07713 175453 tfciu?

The Vikings Retreat
Boutique Short Stay Holiday Accommodation

at Donington on Bain, in the Heart of the Lincolnshire Wolds

Vi
kin

gs Retreat

{ Lincolnshire

.

.

vikingsretreat@gmail.com




